
Minutes OLA 

Parish Council Meeting, September 14, 2020 

 

Members present: F.Paul, T.Wall, B.Bonitz, C.Herschel (Rel.Ed), S.Osborne 

(Trustee,Maintenance), B.Texter (Parish Coordinator), T.Woodward (Bookkeeping), 

M.Hurd, M.Paridise C.Zupetz (Youth Rep.) 

Excused:  B.Skennion, L.Dyer,T.Odell 

A. Call to order by S.Osborne 

B. Opening prayer by, B.Bonitz 

C. Visitors Present: F. Jonathan, T.Osborne 

D. Acceptance of the June 8,2020 minutes  (Approved B.Bonitiz,T.Wall) 

E. Next meeting: Oct.12, 2020 

F. Pastoral Asst. Report: N/A 

G. Religious Ed Report: C.Herschel (Report Submitted)  

H. Youth Report: C.Zupetz 

Nothing to report as of now. 

I.   Maintenance: S.Osborne  

General Maintenance performed with help From J.Hershel mowing and J. 

Fraioli Pruning shrubs on our grounds. Dead trees were taken down. Our 

Rosary Garden Shrine light has a short some where we’re trying to locate to 

fix. 

J.   Finance Report: T.Woodward) 

Our Fiscal year end report ended on a positive note. A review of the new 

budget was submitted. Our CD Investments are currently with HVFCU. 

Due to the pandemic our major fundraising was not to be had, but our Renew 

and Rebuild Funding is holding up and doing well considering the harsh  

economic conditions.  

    K.  Unfinished Business: S.Osborne 

       a. Tree removal complete dead trees removed.  

       b. Atomic clocks put up and running. 

       c. Parish Center Drainage issue put on hold minimal amount of water noted. 

       Church Sanitizing: T.Wall 

        Everything is going along smoothly, we have had some help people  

        volunteering. We can’t let our guard down as we had into winter and the 

         flu season. 

 L.   New Business: Council Member’s terms & Tracking: B.Texter 

       As we enter the new fiscal church year we need to review the status of our  

       council and individual terms and reappoint a new council chairperson as      

       B.Skennion will be stepping down. M.Hurd has agreed to do a 4th term and the 

                  Council thanked him for his dedication. 

 

           Closing Remarks: F.Paul 

      I was amazed at how people in this church continued contributing in these  

                difficult times. It’s a sign of the value you hold in this treasure of a place 

                not a big place, but blessed in many ways. Please keep praying for Gary, 

                he has given so much to this parish. Pray that he gets stronger. 

Closing Prayer: B.Bonitz 

 

Draft Pending Parish Council Approval 


